Dear President White,

Is this information correct? Was the UofI computer system used to promote the No Super WalMart web site?

http://right-mind.us/blogs/blog 0/archive/2006/05/05/43399.aspx

Many Thanks,
Dave Glasebrook
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From: Leslee Yaryan [mailto:leslee(@uidaho.edu]
Sent: Sunday, May 07, 2006 1:.01 PM

To: 'Dave Glasebrook’

Cc: 'Harvey L. Hughett'

Subject: RE: Use of Uofl Computer System

Mr. Glasebrook:

I'am forwarding your inquiry to Harvey Hughett, director of Information
Technology Services, for review and response. Thank you.

Leslee

Leslee Yaryan
President's Office
University of Idaho
Moscow, ID 83844-3155
(208)885-9191
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Mr. Glasebrook,

Thank you for checking on this as the university is careful to not endorse or support these
kinds of issues, although private individuals may express their personal opinions on public-
access BLOG sites. The UI webmaster and I have reviewed the website in question and
report the following:

The assertion that University of Idaho resources might have been used to promote the
NoSuperWalMart website is not substantiated by the evidence that we've seen and the post
that you refer to appears to be deliberately misleading.

University of Idaho computing is not endorsing the NoSuperWalMart website nor dedicating
resources to such. '

We were unable to identify Lida Saskova as being associated with the University of Idaho.
The posted contact info is for an off campus address (P.O. Box 9692, Moscow)

The domain registration for the website, NOSUPERWALMART .COM, has no affiliation
with the University of Idaho. In fact, gandi.net used to be Moscow.com. We found no
evidence that the domain was ever associated with the university.

The "snapshot image of the DNS record" that is cited does not support the implication of the
poster.

If you find information that would dispute the above, we'd surely be pleased to know about it.
Again, thank you for being alert to these kinds of things.
Harvey

Harvey L. Hughett

Executive Director/CIO
Information Technology Services
Admin Building 140

University of Idaho

Moscow, ID 83844-3155

(208) 885-7880 Phone

(208) 885-7539 Fax

Exhibit N
Page 3 of 12




From: Dave Glasebrook [mailto:dkglasebrook@turbonet.com]
Sent: Monday, May 08, 2006 10:44 PM

To: Harvey L. Hughett

Subject: Need More Help

HiHarvey,

Thank you for your response to my inquiry. I do have some extremely serious concerns about
the validity of some of the results of your investigation. I will be available if you wish to
meet personally. While I don’t read code now as well as I used to read computer punch tape,
I can still find interesting files without altering them or the areas they are hidden in.

You were unable to identify Lida Saskova as being associated with the Uofl. However
Ludmilla Saskova does work in Educational Communications. If you check with your
Eastern European friends, I am sure that they will advise you that Lida is a nick name for
Ludmilla. That is similar to Dave for David and so on. Surely this begs for further
investigation.

http://www.ag.uidaho. edu/departments/peronnelaphla.asp?Lastname=S&offset=>5 Lida
Saskova’s contact information for NoSuperWalMart.com uses an e-mail address
ludmilla@moscow.com.

Ludimilla Saskova Uofl employee uses an e-mail address ludmilla@uidabo.edu. There is too
striking a similarity to not think this is the same person. A reasonable man or professor
would think that it was the same person. This is the same as looking at one thesis on line by a
student attending the University of Virginia and looking at almost the same work presented
by a Uofl student. This item bears further investigation.

Lida Saskova’s NoSuperWalMart.com contact phone number is 885-5007 (Domain
information, line 8). Ludimilla Saskova's Uofl employee contact number at the UofT is 885-
5007, the Education Communication Multi-Media Lab. This is too similar and demands
further investigation.

In the NoSuperWalmart.com contact information under person: Lida Saskova, the phone
number is 208-877-1521. That phone is registered to: Lida Saskova, 1080 Deer Rd, Deary,
ID 83823-8612. Check your address records.

It seems that Lida Saskova was a member of the Idaho Commission of the Arts. In the Latah
County BOCC Proceedings for January 31, 2000, is this statement:

“Motion and Order to authorize submission of a JQUICKPROJECTO Grant application in
the amount of $980.00 to the Idaho Commission on the Arts on behalf of artist Ludmilla
(Lida) Saskova to avail youth of rural Latah County a (pilot) one-week video art class; service
will focus on developing video production skills during summer recreation program for
summer 2001; to be administered by Lida Saskova.”
http://www.latah.id.us/Dept/BOCC/2000/01_31_ 2000 Proceedings.htm
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Our County Commissioners solved the puzzle. The reasonable man would have absolutely no
doubt that Lida Saskova is the same Ludmilla Saskova employed at the Uofl. The same Lida
Saskova hosting NoSuperWalMart.com.

- EO 2001-12 1s specific. The Uofl does not have to actually host the NoSuperWalMart.com
domain to violate the Idaho computer use law. The Uofl system cannot be used for political
purposes at all. Period. The NoSuperWalMart.com web domain information had the Uofl
phone number for a contact number. It listed a Uofl employee as the POC. It is beyond
reasonable doubt that I Saskova used the Uofl computing system for political purposes. If
you want other specific examples of how the computer use law has been abrogated by
Saskova’s efforts to stop a SuperWalMart in Moscow, I will supply them.

The above points are more than sufficient reason for you to approve a detailed check of
Saskova’s Uofl assigned personal computer and other computers in the Education
Communications Department she had access to. The above points are more than sufficient
reason to examine her Uofl computer trails to confirm or deny if she used the Uofl system to
send or receive information via e-mail concerning the NoSuperWalMart.com web site or if
she used the Uofl system to bounce information to that site. Idaho state law specifically states
that internet and electronic mail may be subjected to monitoring. This seems like a good time
to monitor — don’t you think

I am not interested in another University Place type debacle.
Many Thanks,

Dave
C: (208) 596-3400
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Thanks, Mr. Glasebrook,

Offhand, a search of the Ul directory (both electronic and print) did not show a
Lida Saskova working at the UI or being a student. Some people, particularly
students, can have personal information suppressed. However, a closer
investigation does show a part time employee by the name of Ludmilla. We will
investigate this further and get back to you. If there is something out of

order, 1 assure you that we will take it seriously.

Harvey
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Mr. Glasebrook,

We've looked into this further and find no obvious instance of wrong-doing. As you know,
the Blog posting that you reference could easily have beenaitered. The
NoSuperWalMart.com domain name, as it is currently registered, has no connection to the
University of Idaho and does not reference a Ul phone number. ITS has no evidence of
misuse of UI computing or telephone resources by Ludmilla (Lida) Saskova.

Ms. Saskova's supervisor will be contacting her directly about your allegations and, if
warranted, appropriate action will be taken.

Thank you,
Harvey

Harvey L. Hughett

Executive Director

Information Technology Services
Admin Building 140

University of Idaho

Moscow, ID 83844-3155

(208) 885-7880 Phone

(208) 885-7539 Fax
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lofl

Subject: Re: Use of Uofl Compu(wr System

From: Dave Glasebrook <dkglasebrook@turbonet.com>
Date: Sun, 07 May 2006 17:24:32 -0700

To: leslee@uidaho.edu

Hi Leslee,

Thank you for your help.
Dave

Leslee Yaryan wrote:

Mr. Glasebrook:

I am forwarding your inquiry to Harvey Hughett, director of Information
Technology Services, for review and response. Thank you.

Leslee

Leslee Yaryan
President's Office
University of Idaho
Moscow, ID 83844-3155
(208)885-9191

————— Original Message———--

From: Dave Glasebrook [mailto:dkglasebrook@turbonet.com] Sent: Friday, May 05,
2006 5:06 PM

To: president@uidaho.edu

Subject: Use of UofI Computer System

Dear President White,

Is this information correct? Was the Uofl computer system used to promote the
No Super WalMart web site?

http://right-mind.us/blogs/blog 0/archive/2006/05/05/43399.aspx

Many Thanks,
Dave Glasebrook
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Subject: RE: Use of Uofl Com;gx,-.:r System

From: "Harvey L. Hughett" <hughett@uidaho.edu>
Date: Mon, 08 May 2006 09:38:42 -0700

To: "Dave Glasebrook™ <dkglasebrook@turbonet.com>
CC: Leslee Yaryan <leslee@uidaho.edu™>

Mr. Glasebrook,

Thank you for checking on this as the university is careful to not endorse
or support these kinds of issues, although private individuals may express
their personal opinions on public-access BLOG sites. The UI webmaster and I
have reviewed the website in question and report the following:

The assertion that University of Idaho resources might have been used to
promote the NoSuperWalMart website is not substantiated by the evidence that
we've seen and the post that you refer to appears to be deliberately

misleading.

University of Idaho computing is not endorsing the NoSuperWalMart web51te
nor dedicating resources to such. B

We were unable to identify Lida Saskova as being associated with the
University of Idaho.

The posted contact info is for an off campus address (P.0O. Box 9692, Moscow)

The domain registration for the website, NOSUPERWALMART.COM, has no
affiliation with the University of Idaho. In fact, gandi.net used to be
Moscow.com. We found np evidence that the domain was ever associated with

the university.

The "snapshot image of the DNS record" that is cited does not support the
implication of the, poster.

If you find information that would dispute the above, we'd surely be pleased
to know about it.

Again, thank you for being alert to these kinds of things.
Harvey

Harvey L. Hughett

Executive Director/CIO
Information Technology Services
Admin Building 140

University of Idaho

Moscow, ID 83844-3155

(208) 885-7880 PRhone

(208} 885-7539 Fax

From: Leslee Yaryan [mailto:leslee@uidaho.edu]
Sent: Sunday, May 07, 2006 1:01 PM '
To: 'Dave Glasebrook'

Cc: 'Harvey L, Hughett!®

Subject: RE: Use.of UofI Computer System

Mr. Glasebrook:

I am forwarding your inquiry to Harvey Hughett, director of Information
Technology Services, for review and response. Thank you.
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From: Dave Glasebrook <dkg|asebrook@turbonet.‘com> )
To: daveglasebrook@netscape.net
Subject: [Fwd: Re: Need More Help]
Date: Tue, 16 May 2006 3:32 am

jAna'ched Message

From: Harvey L. Hughett <hughett@uidaho.edu>

To: ‘Dave Glasebrook' <dkglasebrook@turbonet.com>
Ce: Leslee Yaryan <leslee@uidaho.edu>

| Subject: RE:Need More Help

' Date: Tue, 09 May 2006 10:03:46 -0700

Thanks, Mr. Glasebrook,

Offhand, a search of the UI directory (both electronic and print}) did not show a
Lida Saskova working at the UI or being a student. Some people, particularly
students, can have personal information suppressed. However, a closer
investigation does show a part time employee by the name of Ludmilla. We will
investigate this further and get back to you. If there is something out of
order, I assure you that we will take it seriously.

Harvey

From: Dave Glasebrook [wailto:dkaiasebhrock#iturbons=t.com]
Sent: Monday, May 08, 2006 10:44 PM

To: Harvey L. Hughett

Subject: Need More Help

Hi Harvey,

Thank you for your response to my inquiry. I do have some extremely serious

concerns about the validity of some of the results of your investigation. I

will be available if you wish to meet personally. While I don’t read code now

as well as I used to read computer punch tape, I can still find interesting

files without altering them or the areas they are hidden in.

You were unable to identify Lida Saskova as being associated with the UofI.

However Ludmilla Saskova does work in Educational Communications. If you check

with your Eastern European friends, I am sure that they will advise you that

Lida is a nick name for Ludmilla. That is similar to Dave for David and so on.

Surely this begs for further investigation. http:// ag.uidaho.edu/departments/percnnelachla.asp?lastiname=5&40tfset=5
Lida Saskova's contact information for NoSuperWalMart.com uses an e-mail address

ludmilla@moscow. com.

Ludimilla Saskova UofI employee uses an e-mail address ludmillag
There is too striking a similarity to not think this is the same person. A
reasonable man or professor would think that it was the same person. This is
the same as looking at one thesis on line by a student attending the University
of Virginia and looking at almost the same work presented by a UofI student.
This item bears further investigation.

Lida Saskova’s NoSuperWalMart.com contact phone number is 885-5007 (Domain
information, line 8). Ludimilla Saskova's UofI employee contact number at the
UofI is 885-5007, the Education Communication Multi-Media Lab. This is too
similar and demands further investigation.

In the NoSuperWalmart.com contact information under person: Lida Saskova, the
phone number is 208-877-1521. That phone is registered to: Lida Saskova, 1080
Deer Rd, Deary, ID 83823-8612. Check your address records.

It seems that Lida Saskova was a member of the Idaho Commission of the Arts. 1In
the Latah County BOCC Proceedings for January 31, 2000, is this statement:
“Motion and Order to authorize submission of a OQUICKPROJECTL Grant application
in the amount of $980.00 to the Idaho Commission on the Arts on behalf of artist
Ludmilla (Lida) Saskova to avail youth of rural Latah County a (pilot) one-week
video art class; service will focus on developing video production skills during
summer recreation program for summer 200l; to be administered by Lida Saskova.”
heto: Jlwww. latah. id. us/Dept /BOLC/2000/01 31 2000 Proceedings.htm

Our County Commissioners solved the puzzle. The reasonable man would have
absolutely no doubt that Lida Saskova is the same Ludmilla Saskova employed at
the UofI. The same Lida Saskova hosting NoSuperWalMart.com.

EO 2001-12 is specific. The UofI does not have to actually host the
NoSuperWalMart.com domain to violate the Idaho computer use law. The UofI
system cannot be used for political purposes at all. Period. The
NoSuperWalMart.com web domain information had the UofI phone number for a
contact number. It listed a UofI employee as the POC. It is beyond reasonable
doubt that L Saskova used the UofI computing system for political purposes. If
you want other specific examples of how the computer use law has been abrogated
by Saskova’s efforts to stop a SuperWalMart in Moscow, I will supply them.

The above points are more than sufficient reason for you to approve a detailed
check of Saskova’s UofI assigned personal computer and other computers in the
Education Communications Department she had access to. The above points are
more than sufficient reason to examine her UofI computer trails to confirm or
deny if she used the UofI system to send or receive information via e-mail
concerning the NoSuperWalMart.com web site or if she used the UofI system to
bounce information to that site. Idaho state law specifically states that
internet and electronic mail may be subjected to monitoring This seems like a
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good time to monitor - don’t you think'
I am not interested in another University Place type debacle.

Many Thanks,
Dave
C: (208) 596-3400
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1ofl

Subject: RE: Results? ' ( L
From: "Harvey L. Hughett" <hughett@uidaho.edu>

Date: Thu, 11 May 2006 10:32:31 -0700

To: "Dave Glasebrook™ <dkglasebrook@turbonet.com>

CC: Leslee Yaryan <leslee@uidaho.edu>

Mr. Glasebrook,

We've looked into this further and find no obvious instance of wrong-doing.
As you know, the Blog posting that you reference could easily have been
altered. The NoSuperWalMart.com domain name, as it is currently registered,
has no connection to the University of Idaho and does not reference a UI
phone number. ITS has no evidence of misuse of UI computing or telephone
resources by Ludmilla (Lida) Saskova.

Ms. Saskova's supervisor will be contacting her.directly about your
allegations and, if warranted, appropriate action will be taken.

Thank you,
Harvey

Harvey L. Hughett

Executive Director

Information Technology Services
Admin Building 140

University of Idaho

Moscow, ID 83844-3155

(208) 885-7880 Phone

(208) 885-7539 Fax

————— Original Message——-—-—-

From: Dave Glasebrook [mailto:dkglasebrook@turbonet.com]
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2006 8:23 AM

To: Harvey L. Hughett

Subject: Results?

Hi Harvey,
Has your security officer finished his check yet?

Many Thanks,
Dave
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